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Federal

Full House Committee on Appropriations Provides $60 Million For Eastside Project

The full House Committee on Appropriations moved today to consider and pass the Transportation, Treasury and Independent Agencies appropriations bill for Fiscal Year 2005.

The bill, like the measure passed last week by the House Transportation Appropriations subcommittee, included an earmark of $60 million in 5309 New Starts funding for the Eastside Light Rail Line.  The bill also included $660,000 in closeout funds related to the Red Line - North Hollywood extension.  President Bush had requested this amount in his fiscal year 2005 budget that was presented to Congress this past February.

U.S. House of Representatives Is Expected To Pass TEA-21 Extension Bill

With the House-Senate conference committee on the surface transportation reauthorization bill still not completed, the U.S. House of Representatives is expected to move this evening to extend TEA-21 until September 30, 2004.  The U.S. Senate is expected to pass an identical extension measure.

An Associated Press article issued yesterday stated that the White House might support a $284 billion six-year reauthorization bill.  This development could open the way for a compromise between House, Senate and White House officials, who have been struggling to find agreement on the final dollar amount for the bill.  This week saw the House and Senate narrow their differences on the cost of the reauthorization bill, with proposals in the range of $300 billion being advanced by leaders in both bodies.

The MTA Government Relations Department will continue to closely monitor the progress of the House-Senate conference committee considering the transportation reauthorization bill.
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